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STATE OF OKLAHOMA

DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER CREDIT


Department of Consumer Credit welcomes scrutiny of tribal payday lenders

OKLAHOMA CITY, OK- The Oklahoma Department of Consumer Credit welcomes a January 29, 2012 article by the Oklahoman featuring tribal payday lending issues according to Scott Lesher, Administrator of Consumer Credit.  “State regulation of tribal payday lending is almost impossible to achieve because of the doctrine of sovereign immunity,” says Lesher.  “Our Department is respectful of tribal sovereign immunity, but it is my opinion that there is a difference between an Oklahoma consumer conducting business with a tribal entity on tribal land as opposed to tribal entities conducting business with Oklahoma consumers via the Internet,” says Lesher. “Tribal lenders that enter into payday loan products with Oklahoma consumers via the Internet should be subject to Oklahoma regulations because such entities are operating outside the boundaries of tribal land,” according to Lesher.  “One of the goals of our Department is to have a constructive dialogue with federal, state and tribal officials regarding the problems of tribal payday lending activity conducted via the Internet,” says Lesher.
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